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	Briefing Note to the Environment and Transport Overview and Scrutiny Commission

3rd July 2007


	Subject: Water hydraulic rams at Scott Street Bridge


Briefing Note of the
Head of Cultural, Leisure and Sports Services
1. Purpose of the Briefing Note and Summary
1.1 Members requested a briefing on the possible preservation of some of the hydraulic rams which formerly powered Scott Street Bridge.
2.
Main Body of Briefing Note
2.1 The possible demolition of the Edwardian Scott Street Bridge has been under consideration for some time.  While not of great interest in its own right, the bridge was powered by an interesting and historically significant Victorian water hydraulic system.
2.2 Hull was the first city in the world to possess a public power distribution system.  The Hull Hydraulic Power Company was authorised in 1872 and it became operational in 1876.  The company pumped water from the River Hull, via a hydraulic power station (which still exists in Machell Street), into a high pressure main.  The main ran from Wellington Street to Sculcoates Bridge.  There were numerous branches into warehouses and business premises.  Business customers were able to draw high pressure water from the system to work their machines without having the inconvenience and expense of operating a steam engine for occasional use.  Most bridges and lock gates were hydraulically operated.  The waste water ran away into the drains.  The Hull system was used as a template for the much larger London Hydraulic Power Company, which operated until 1977.  The Hull system had closed down thirty years earlier.  Both systems were overtaken by cheap electrical power from the National Grid and the increasing availability of powerful electrical motors.
2.3 Scott Street Bridge is equipped with sets of large water hydraulic rams set into the road on either side of the bridge.  Dating from 1902, they are among the last surviving remains of the world’s first public power distribution system and, as such, are worthy of preservation.

2.4 A pair of the rams (the ones in best condition) along with their associated control gear could be recovered with care from the demolition site by specialist contractors and relocated to the main museum collections centre in East Hull.  They would then be available to become the main working exhibits in a future display about hydraulic power.  That will not happen soon as there are no plans or budgets to refit Streetlife in the near future.
3.
Consultation 
3.1 None.
4. Options
4.1 Do nothing in which case the rams will be scrapped and their historical interest lost.
4.2 Preserve the rams for future conservation and possible use in a museum display on hydraulic power in Hull.  It is essential to preserve the rams now in order to make a display possible later.
5.
Council Priorities 
5.1 The preservation of these rams will contribute towards the improvement of cultural opportunities for all, as set out in the Corporate Plan.
6.
Conclusions and Next Steps
6.1 The rams should be preserved as some of the last working remains of the world’s first public power system.
6.2 The bridge demolition contractors should be supplemented by specialist machinery removal contractors who can remove and transport the rams to the museum collections centre without damage.  The cost of this work should form part of the overall bridge demolition cost.
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Background Documents: - file of papers relating to hydraulic power at Ferens Art Gallery.
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